
Item G17
#2002-218 - Approving Bid Award for One (1) Minimum 26,000 
GVW Flatbed Truck
The Street and Transportation Division of the Public Works Department advertised for bids 
for one (1) Minimum 26,000 GVW Flatbed truck for use in Division operations.  The Public 
Works Department, Street and Transportation Division, and the Purchasing Division of the 
City Attorney's Office have reviewed all bids received for the Flatbed Truck. There were two 
bidders: 

Hansen International Truck, Inc. of Grand Island bid $45,954.11 less Trade-in of $10,000 
for a total bid of $35,954.11
Nebraska Truck Center of Grand Island bid $48,159.00 less Trade-in of $8,500.00 for a total 
bid of $39,659.00

It is recommended that the bid be awarded to Hansen International Truck, Inc. in the 
amount of $35,954.11 for the Flatbed Truck as the lowest responsible bid.  There are 
sufficient funds in Account No. 10033501-85625, Street & Transportation Division Capital 
Outlay - Vehicles to purchase this equipment.
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Purchasing Division of Legal Department 
INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM 

             
Dale M. Shotkoski, Assistant City Attorney 

 
Working Together for a 

                     Better Tomorrow, Today 
 
 
 BID OPENING 
 
BID OPENING DATE:  July 9, 2002 @ 11:00 a.m. 
 
FOR:     26,000 GVW Flatbed Truck for Street & Transportation Division 
 
DEPARTMENT:   Public Works 
 
ENGINEER’S ESTIMATE: $47,000.00 
 
FUND/ACCOUNT:   10033001-85625 
 
PUBLICATION DATE:  June 21, 2002 
 
NO. POTENTIAL BIDDERS: 3 
 
 SUMMARY 
 
Bidder:  Nebraska Truck Center, Inc.   Hansen International Truck 
   Grand Island, NE 68803    Grand Island, NE  
 
Bid Security:  Inland Insurance Company    $1,797.71 
 
Exceptions:  Noted       Noted 
 
Bid Price  Base   $48,159.00    Base   $45,954.11 
  Trade-In  $  8,500.00    Trade-In  $10,000.00 
  Adjusted Base $39,659.00    Adjusted Base $35,954.11 
 
 
cc: Steve Riehle, Public Works Director 
 Scott Johnson, Street Superintendent 

RaNae Edwards, City Clerk 
Dale Shotkoski, Purchasing Agent 

 Laura Berthelsen, Legal Assistant 
 
Bid specs. given to Scott Johnson 

P-735 



 
  Approved as to Form ¤  
_______________ 
  July  19, 2002 ¤   City Attorney  

 
  

 R E S O L U T I O N   2002-218 
 
 
 WHEREAS, the City of Grand Island invited sealed bids for One (1) Minimum 26,000 
GVW Flatbed Truck, according to plans and specifications on file with the Street and Transportation 
Division of the Public Works Department; and 
 
 WHEREAS, on July 9, 2002, bids were received, opened and reviewed; and 
 
 WHEREAS, Hansen International Truck, Inc. of Grand Island, Nebraska, submitted a bid 
in accordance with the terms of the advertisement of bids and plans and specifications and all other statutory 
requirements contained therein, such bid being in the amount of $35,954.11 after trade-in; and 
 
 WHEREAS, Hansen International Truck, Inc.'s bid is less than the estimate for such vehicle. 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF 
THE CITY OF GRAND ISLAND, NEBRASKA, that the bid of Hansen International Truck, Inc. of 
Grand Island, Nebraska, in the amount of $35,954.11 after trade-in for one (1) minimum 26,000 gvw 
flatbed truck is hereby approved as the lowest responsive bid. 
 
 - - - 
 
Adopted by the City Council of the City of Grand Island, Nebraska on July 23, 2002. 
 
 
 

_____________________________________
       RaNae Edwards, City Clerk 


